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The family of Edith Wilma Lawyer wants 

you to know that she passed peacefully on 

February 21st, 2017. Join us to celebrate 

her life on Sunday, March 26th, 3:00, 

at  our church.  You were a blessing in her 

life through friendship, music, church, 

sharing flowers, paintings, puppy dogs, 

books or kind care. She appreciated your 

life in hers.  
Oї Oћэђїъѝђјї ђї ѝёю PCUSA 
Our pastor will be ordained April 2 at 3 pm in our church.  It is 
a service of great joy, focused on Christ and it serves as a 
public affirmation of her call from God and her desire to ñequip 
the saintsò for ministry. 
 
Biblically, the meaning of ordination is to call, appoint, or send 
out.   
 ñAnd after they had appointed elders for them in each 
church, with prayer and fasting they entrusted them to the 
Lord in whom they had come to believe.ò (Acts 14:23) 
The PCUSA Book of Order says this about ordination: Ordina-
tion to the ordered ministry of teaching elder is an act of the 
whole church carried out by the presbytery, setting apart a 

person to ordered ministry. In ordination the church sets apart with prayer and the laying on of 
hands those who have been called through election by the church to serve as deacons, ruling el-
ders, and teaching elders. 
   
The following questions will be asked of the candidate for ministry, of which many are the same 
questions that ruling elders and deacons answer: 

a. Do you trust in Jesus Christ your Savior, acknowledge him Lord of all and Head of the 
Church, and through him believe in one God, Father, Son, and Holy Spirit? 
b. Do you accept the Scriptures of the Old and New Testaments to be, by the Holy Spirit, 
the unique and authoritative witness to Jesus Christ in the Church universal, and Godôs 
Word to you? 
c. Do you sincerely receive and adopt the essential tenets of the Reformed faith as ex-
pressed in the confessions of our church as authentic and reliable expositions of what Scrip-
ture leads us to believe and do, and will you be instructed and led by those confessions as 
you lead the people of God? 
d. Will you fulfill your ministry in obedience to Jesus Christ, under the authority of Scripture, 
and be continually guided by our confessions? 
e. Will you be governed by our churchôs polity, and will you abide by its discipline? Will you 
be a friend among your colleagues in ministry, working with them, subject to the ordering 
of Godôs Word and Spirit? 
f. Will you in your own life seek to follow the Lord Jesus Christ, love your neighbors, and 
work for the reconciliation of the world? 
g. Do you promise to further the peace, unity, and purity of the church? 
h. Will you pray for and seek to serve the people with energy, intelligence, imagination, and 
love? 

 
Finally, there will be a laying on of hands:  The candidate, having answered the questions in the 
affirmative, shall kneel, if able, and the presbytery, or presbytery commission, shall, with prayer 
and the laying on of hands, ordain the candidate to the ministry of the Word and Sacrament. The 
member presiding shall then say: you are now ordained a teaching elder in the church of Jesus 
Christ. Whatever you do, in word or deed, do everything in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving 
thanks to God the Father through him. Amen. 
 
May it be so! 

SHARE GODôS LOVE WITH ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING 

Around the world, millions of people lack access to sustainable 

food sources, clean water, sanitation, education, and oppor-

tunity. Each gift to One Great Hour of Sharing (OGHS) helps to 

improve the lives of people in these challenging situations. The 

Offering provides us a way to share Godôs love with our neigh-

bors in need. In fact, OGHS is the single, largest way that 

Presbyterians come together every year to work for a better 

world. One Great Hour of Sharing, received during the season 

of Lent (March 1 - April 15), makes a difference in the world 

through three impactful programs: Presbyterian Disaster As-

sistance, the Presbyterian Hunger Program, and Self-

Development of People.  TPCôs OGHS gifts will be received 

during the months of March and April. 

THREE WAYS YOUR MEMBERS CAN GIVE Through your con-

gregation | Text OGHS to 20222 to give $10 | presbyterian-

mission.org/give/oghs  

 

http://www.tapchapel.org


MARCH CALENDAR ANNOUNCEMENTS 
BIBLE STUDY CONTINUES EACH TUESDAY FROM 1-2:30 PM, with 
Vicki guiding our learning.  
  
ECHO SHELTER Some of the needs have been filled, such as: Check-
in, Security, Meals. You can check to see the updated sheet for Feb-
ruary in the Fellowship Hall. Please take a look and give some of 
your time to others in need.  You can call and talk to Marie Minor, 
Church Contact or call (540)623-8643 for more info.  
 

FIVE CENTS A MEAL OFFERING will be received on Sunday, March  
19th. 
     

TPC SESSION WILL MEET AT 6 PM ON MARCH 21. 
 

BANANA BINGO/ESSEX HOUSE will be held on March 16, at 2:00 PM. 
 

MISSION AND OUTREACH MINISTRY GROUP meets on Friday, March 10, 
at 10:30 AM.  
 

OIAM DATES 
Thursday, March 30th - Team Leaders meet at TPC 7:00 PM to re-
ceive volunteer names. 
Monday, April 10th - Phone Bank  meet at TPC 6:00 - light supper 
provided.  Let Kathy know if you can help. 
Thursday, April 13th - deadline for Team Leaders  to contact volun-
teers 
Thursday and Friday, April 19th & 20th - items for Free-for-All can 
be taken to Beale Memorial Baptist Church 5:30-8:00 PM. 
Saturday, April 22nd - OIAM DAY   
Sunday, April 23rd - Closing Service at Angel Visit Baptist Church 
4:00 PM. 
 

LENTEN SERVICE AT TMUMC HOSTED BY TPC March 22, 2017.  
Services continue each Wednesday at 12:00 PM through Lent. 
 

PASSION/PALM SUNDAY April 9, 2017ï Communion  
 

GOOD FRIDAY SERVICE ï 6 PM. April 14, 2017  
 

RESURRECTION OF OUR LORD/EASTER SUNDAY ï Flowering of the 
Cross April 16, 2017.  

 

March Birthdays   
 
Dave Canby   9 

Anne Sydnor 14 

Carys Perry 16 

Anne Colby 16 

Sydney Jones 27 

Barbara Cullom 30 

 

SESSION THANK YOU 

On February 18, 2017 our Church hosted the Spring meeting for the Presbytery of 

the James. This was a big undertaking for a Church our size and with the help of 

everyone it was a Job Well Done. We had 23 members and friends representing 

our Church that day. 
 

Thank you to those that went to meetings to prepare and organize, make phone 

calls and get the ball rolling. Thank you to the food shoppers, food preparers and 

food servers. Thank you to those that set up tables for lunch. Thank 

you to those who rolled napkins, arranged flowers and kept the  

coffee flowing. Thank you to the greeters, those that were outside 

directing traffic, those opening doors and those shaking hands and 

saying hello as participants came through the door. Thank you to 

those that helped with name tags and with selling tickets. Thank you 

to our youngest members as they helped hand out programs at the 

door to the auditorium. Thank you to the Cake Cutters, and the Cake servers who 

hand delivered cake to everyone at their tables. Thank you to those that helped 

clean up, pack up and transport between the High School and the Church. Thank 

you to those who were at TPC to meet and greet participants and show them our 

Church building. And to those that could not be present that day, Thank 

you....Thank you for your thoughts and prayers....you were there in spirit. 
 

the Session of Tappahannock Presbyterian Church 

 

WORSHIP AND MUSIC  MINISTRY GROUP 
The meeting was held  February 14, 2017 
at 10:00 a.m. In attendance were:  Bar-
bara Cullom; Deb Booze; Tyler Sanders; 
Kathy Hughes; Jill Robertson, moderator. 
The meeting was called to order with a 
prayer offered up by Jill Robertson.   
02/18/17:  POJ quarterly meeting to be 
hosted by TPC at THS auditorium.  Cafe-
teria tables will be set up by the school 
staff in advance ï with long tables for 
serving/holding food and drinks, other 
round tables and chairs to sit at.  Head 
count estimated to be anywhere from 150 
to 250 persons.  Kathy has arranged for 
Lois Kilpatrick to play for the Shrove 
Tuesday Service.    A discussion followed 
regarding the policy for the use of TPC 
church property.  A new policy will be 
written for weddings and ready soon. The 
next Worship & Music meeting is sched-
uled for Tuesday March 14, 2017 at 10:00 
AM unless otherwise noted.  TPC hosted the 95th Stated  

 Presbytery Meeting on Saturday,  

 February 18 at Essex High School. 

SHROVE TUESDAY SERVICE AND PANCAKE SUPPER  

On February 18 TPC held its traditional Pancake Supper 
followed by the Shrove Tuesday Service and Imposition 
of Ashes.  Pastor Murdock led the service with piano mu-
sic by Lois Kilpatrick.  Attendance was good and every-
one thoroughly enjoyed the pancakes. 


